Town Clerk (Town of Neversink)

I
From: Chris Mathews (Town of Neversink Supervisor) <supervisor@townofneversink.org>
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2022 11:05 AM
To: ‘Town Clerk (Town of Neversink)'
Subject: FW: Opposition to Keriland proposal

From: Tom Kelly <mpjumper2 @yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, September 19, 2022 3:44 PM
To: supervisor@townofneversink.org
Subject: Opposition to Keriland proposal

to Neversink Town Supervisor Chris Mathews,

Please share with the Town Board.

A few notes from the Far Side. The Far Side being west of Blue Hill Road and Blue Hill and Slawson Mountain.

I live in Willowemoc, which by the way, is not mentioned in the master plan. Why is that?

itis a tight community, peaceful and serene, full of hard working people. Some people have property that has been in
their family for over 100 years.

They kept their property for future use for their children.

Since Covid started there has been an influx of people try to escape the madness of the big city and have found tranquility
here. Or as they say,
“this is the quitest and stress free place they know". We would like to keep it that way.

| want to thank you and the Town Board for taking up the Keriland project in a helpful and open manner. People would
like to know what is going to

happen to their way of life and the Town Board is open to their concerns. At the Town Board meeting of September 14th
the Town Board stated that

they would follow the Master Plan, which they should. It was developed by town people who could foresee the future and
wanted to control the direction

of the town. The Town Board and the people of Neversink must realize what happens to the Keriland project will not stay
in Willowemoc only. It will

effect the whole town, once that door is opened it will never be closed again.

The people of Neversink have a right to say to all outsiders, "Please mind your own business"! To the various businesses
and Sullivan County organizations

who want to see this project through, We Don't! it is not always about the money.

The destruction of two major trout streams in New York, and there will be destruction, and the ecology of Blue Hill and

Slawson Mountain being destroyed
forever is not worth it. To the Town Board, stay the course and follow the master plan. You won't regret it.

Respectfully submitted

Tom Kelly



